## MINUTES FROM A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER COMMITTEE

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 10, 2006 AT 10:00 A.M.

Members present were: Frances Regan, Helen Wilson, Jean Martin, Jeannie Gordon, Jackie Phillips, and Pat Slachetka.

The meeting began with Frances reading a note to her from Mary Vann in which Mary announced her resignation from the Community Center Committee. All in attendance were shocked and speechless. We are all very sorry to have Mary leave our committee but it is her choice to do so. We will need to advertise for a new committee member. Does any member know of someone who would be interested in joining our Committee?

The meeting then continued with Frances going over what she felt was the duty of each officer. Members then added information for their own individual responsibility. The job descriptions were all given to Pat for her to type in order that future new members can read the job descriptions. These should be ready for distribution to the members shortly and corrections or additions to be made at our next meeting.

## MINIMUM HOURS TO BE SET FOR RENTAL OF HALL:

Frances brought up an idea about future rentals. She suggested that any outside rental (not associated with Kure Beach or rentals already on the book) should be on a minimum of 3 or 4 hours per rental. Her reason was that anyone renting the hall, especially on Friday evenings for an hour or so, upsets any future rentals for wedding rehearsals, weddings, or any other event. The committee voted and agreed. Frances will attend the next Town Council meeting (to be held this evening (October 10) and present that change to the Town Council.

BUY A BANNER FOR THE 60<sup>TH</sup> ANNIVERSARY OF KURE BEACH: Jeannie Gordon suggested that the Committee buy a banner for the upcoming 60<sup>th</sup> Anniversary with funds we have in our Treasury. All the members that were present agreed that it would be a nice idea and since there were 6 members present and this represented a quorum – all voted in favor. The price is \$250 which would come out of our treasury.

Jeannie Gordon mentioned an incident which occurred during a TOPS meeting. Apparently a man entered the Center during a meeting and proceeded to use profanity about someone parked in an area where he could not back his car out of the driveway next door. The police were notified about this frightening incident and it was suggested that anytime there is a meeting being held, all doors should be locked so that this incident does not happen again. This man could potentially become dangerous.

OUR NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 7 AT 10 A.M.

Please give some thought as to which area of responsibility you would be interested in taking over. We need to have everyone involved because there is so much to do and so few hands available to get them accomplished.

Respectfully submitted by Pat Slachetka
October 21, 2006